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Town of Kingsville/council members 

Have you looked at how the Town of Leamington, has destroyed their city with the NEW 

STYLE OF GREENHOUSING. The City of Leamington Councillors have decided to 

expand and support the greenhouse growers to create a city under glass. If that is 

where you choose to live and do business, then that is where it should stay. 

Years ago, when the Ontario/Town governments designed these by-laws for the 

expansions of the greenhouse industry, they NEVER thought that a greenhouse would 

be built from the usual 1-10 acre building, 15 feet high, using the natural sunlight to help 

grow products all year long. 

Now, they are 100+ acre building to 30 - 35 feet high, with huge amount of lights to grow 

their product at night, high volumes of water, gas and hydro. They use many transports 

to move their product, up and down roads, that are not wide enough, or designed for 

heavy traffic. The greenhouse companies also build large bunkhouses for their migrant 

workers. 

All this is done on farmland that has been farmed traditionally for 100’s of years. 

Greenhouses have a loop hole of being zoned agricultural,(which they are NOT any 

more). They are factories, building permanent huge buildings, with lights, water, gas, 

loading docks, housing, offices etc. The majority of the farmland is cover by a structure. 

These by-laws must be up dated. The greenhouse companies are building their 

factories all over the county, with NO REGARD for county residents. There should be 

designated Greenhouse parks, just like the light industrial parks in other parts of this 

county. 

Country living has completely changed in the Leamington area. That works for them but 

it doesn’t work for the citizens of Kingsville. The citizens that live in the country do it for 

a reason. They like to see the sunset, the sunrise, farmers planting their crops, 

harvesting their crops. Watch the birds fly across the open fields, deer grazing in the 

back fields and taking long walks without a lot of traffic. You are able to see your 

neighbours across the fields in the winter months and not in the summer months due to 

the crops in the fields. 

If, Ontario/Essex County continue to grant greenhouse expansion at any farm, 

anywhere, down any road, next to any resident, next to forests, bird sanctuaries, deer 

paths, etc. You will create the worst scenario for the MOST BEAUTIFUL TOWN IN 

SOUTHWESTERN ONTARIO. 

The Town of Kingsville has to update the by-laws, create light industrial parks that are 

close to main truck routes. (NOT COUNTY ROADS). Leamington has started designing 

greenhousing parks on HWY 77. Very little population, good roads to drive transports up 

and down. The greenhouse parks should be close to the 401. 



The NEW STYLE OF GREENHOUSES are now factories of produce and should be 

treated as light industry. These are not agriculture farms anymore and the laws have to 

be changed. 

The TOWN OF KINGSVILLE should be standing up for their citizens that live here. 

There should be NO MORE GREENHOUSES BUILT in KINGSVILLE at all. This is a 

beautiful place to live and the greenhouse business should stay out of Kingsville.  

The property at 1577 Road #3 West, has a large wood lot beside the open field. The 

wood lot is full of wild life. Deer, wild turkeys, hawks, coyotes, fox snakes, birds, fish, 

trillium flowers, etc. A greenhouse would interrupt the wild life and the wood lots, tree 

growth as well as other plants in this area. 

We have no problem with the land severance, but the problem will be with the 

person/company that wants to change the farmland to an greenhouse factory. The land 

should never be transformed to greenhousing. The property should be severed and sold 

to a person that is or want to do traditional farming. Only traditional farming would not 

hurt the wild life and neighbouring properties. 

Chris and Carol O’Neil 

1661 road #3, West, Kingsville, Ontario, N9Y 2E5 

 

 

 

 


